Agha Zuhaib Khan



Q2. Read the following passage and answer the questions given at the end in your own words. (20)

The vitality of any teaching, or historical movement, depends upon what it affirms rather than upon what it affirms rather than upon what it denies, and its survival and continued power will often mean that its positives are insufficiently regarded by opposing schools. The grand positives of Bentham were benevolence and veracity: the passion for the relief of man's estate, and the passion for truth. Bent ham's multifarious activities, pursued without abatement to the end of a long life, wee inspired by a "dominant and all-comprehensive desire for the amelioration of human life"; they wee inspired, too, by the belief that he had found the key to all moral truth. This institution, this custom, this code, this system of legislation -- does it promotes human happiness? Then it is sound. This theory, this creed, this moral teaching - does it rightly explain why virtue is admirable, or why duty is obligatory? The limitation of Bentham can be gauged by his dismissal of all poetry (and most religion) as "misrepresentation'; this is his negative side. But benevolence and veracity are Supreme Values, and if it falls to one of the deniers to be their special advocate, the believers must have long been drowsed. Bentham believes the Church teaches children insincerity by making them affirm what they cannot possibly understand or mean. They promise, for example, to fulfill the undertaking of their god---parents, that they will "renounce the devil and all his works, the pomps and vanity of this wicked world" etc. 'The Devil" Bentham comments: " who or what is he, and how is it that he is renounced?" Has the child happened to have any dealings with him? Let the Archbishop of Canterbury tell us, and let him further explain how his own "works" are distinguished from the aforesaid "Pomps and Vanity". What king, what Lords Temporal or Spiritual, have ever renounced them? (Basil Willey)

Questions

(a) What does the writer mean by the following expressions:

Multifarious activities, amelioration of human Life, it is sound, be their special advocate, Renounce the devil, drowsed, gauged, aforesaid.

- (a) On what grounds does Bentham believe that the Church
- (b) What is Bentham's philosophy based upon?
- (c) What according to the writer is Bentham's limitation?

Teaches children insincerity?

(d) In what context has the Archbishop of Canterbury been quoted i.e. is he praised or condemned?

Comprehension 2000. D-what doies the writer mean by the following O multiferous erctivities: - Diverse activities that B. persued through his life. @ Amelrovation of human life: pretterners of life. 3) 97 is sound: 97 15 good/ compet. 9 Be their special advocade = proponent/for over @ Renounce the devil: not following the devil and his works. (Drowsed = dozed, famt (a) gauged - Seen. ● Aforesaid = seud ensurer, passed before. Ans 2: - Betham betreves that church teaches children insincerity. He believes that the teachings of church are beyed on illogica i deus which the children sonot un derstan He explains it by giving the example that church teaches childnes not to follow devil with come in contact with devol. Ans 3: 3 Bentham philosophy is based upon two surg, the benerolence and veracity. The

objective of his philosophy way to find the improvement of human " hife, the the them and also search for Limitation of Bentham's philosophy are us dismissed of poetry and velogion. He declares these "as mispresentation". He says overgion teaches insincently to individuals. Ans S Bentham condemned the Archbishop. entrowy How? There should be at least 2 sentences in you answer and the answer should be 5-7 lines

Q2. Read the following passage and answer the questions given at the end in your own words. (20)

You are allowed to submit only one question

Poetry is the language of imagination and the parts ions the related to what she has a be immediate pleasure or pain to human min to remes home to the bosons and business of men: for nothing but what comes home to them in the most general and intelligible shape can be a subject of poetry. Poetry is the universal language which the heart holds with nature and itself. He who has a contempt for poetry cannot have much respect for himself or for anything else. Whatever there is a sense of beauty, or power, or harmony, as in the motion of the waves of the sea, in the growth of a flower, there is a poetry in its birth. If history is a grave study, poetry may be said to be graver, its materials lie deeper, and are spread wider. History treats, for the most part, cumbersome and unwieldy masses of things, the empty cases in which the affairs of the world are packed, under the heads of intrigue or war, in different states, and from century to century but there is no thought or feeling that can have entered into the mind of man which he would be eager to communicate to others, or they would listen to with delight, that is not a fit subject for poetry. It is not a branch of authorship: it is "the stuff of which our life is made". The rest is mere oblivision, a dead letter, for all that is worth remembering gin life is the poetry of it. Fear is Poetry, hope is poetry, love is poetry; hatred is poetry. Poetry is that fine particle within us that expands, refines, raises our whole being; without "man's life is poor as beasts". In fact, man is a poetical animal. The child is a poet when he first plays hide and seek, or repeats the story of Jack the Gian' Killer, the shepherd - boy is a poet when he first crowns his mistress with a garland of flowers; the countryman when he stops he stops to look at the rainbow; the miser wher he hugs his gold; the courtier when he builds his hope upon a smile; the vain, the ambitious the proud, the choleric man, the hero and the coward, the beggar and the king, all live in a world of their own making; and the poet does no more than describe what all others think and act. Hazlitt

Questions

- (a) In what sense is poetry the language of the imagination and the passion?
- (b) How is poetry the Universal Language of the heart?
- (c) What is the difference between history and poetry?
- (d) Explain the phrase: "Man is a poetical animal".
- (e) What are some of the actions which Hazlitt calls poetry and its doers poet?
- (f) Explain the followings underlined expression in the passage.
- (i) It relates to whatever gives immediate pleasure or pain to human heart
- (ii) A sense of beauty, or power, or harmony.
- (iii) Cumbersome and unwieldy masses of things.
- (iv) It is the stuff of which our life is made.

2

www.css.theazkp.com www.facebook.com/thecsspoint



Agha Zuhaib Khan

(v) The poet does no more than describe what all others think and act.

Comprehension 2007 agina one that one emotion es instant de giv language one magines i Ans b the Universal lange 1-1 holds no bound be cause heart nature . whichere in and power, there will present from the thinniest H the he bran of a finner to waves of sea. Ans C: The worter gives a clear di between poetry and history. He history includes represent the ob

reality of world. It is cludes the affairs dents of w emotions. thought, an poetry is subjective feelings and It shows the magna minds and communicate Connect is evenything around us whether it is love an hate or fear and hope. The phrase " man is a poetical anima poetry is present in the ver means that ence, and whole being of Without poetry, there's nothing in man's life and he is as prov as beast. Ans e: to Hazlitt, poetry and in everything.) He calls child to a green vet, fum a small playing or actions like 9 to the story, giving someone flowers, mod Nockhorow) dening own job, building Somethic Smile, beiji ambitious and laward - poetry, per by a Child, a boy, the countrymen, the countier - poets.

Explain the Underlined Expression in pan The writer says that poetry en human. So, 1-3 emotions of delight or pain to human heart wil enguage telles about the universality 2 2) poretry that where there is power, an ony, poetry will be there. 3) cumbersome and unwieldy m awkward and complete the content If means that history from poetry, history deals we complicated things and enter d eve

Q2. Read the following passage and answer the questions given at the end, in YOUR OWN WORDS. 20

My father was back in work within days of his return home. He had a spell in the shipyard, where the last of the great Belfast liners, the CANBERRA, was under construction, and then moved to an electronics firm in the east of the city. (These were the days when computers were the size of small houses and were built by sheet metal workers). A short time after he started in this job, one of his colleagues was sacked for taking off time to get married. The workforce went on strike to get the colleague reinstated. The dispute, dubbed the Honeymoon Strike, made the Belfast papers. My mother told me not long ago that she and my father, with four young sons, were hit so

1 www.css.thea.zkp.com www.facebook.com/thecsspoint



Agha Zuhaib Khan

hard by that strike, that for years afterwards they were financially speaking, running to stand still. I don't know how the strike ended, but whether or not the colleague got his old job back, he was soon in another, better one. I remember visiting.him and his wife when I was still quite young, in their new bungalow in Belfast northern suburbs. I believe they left Belfast soon after the Troubles began.

My father then was thirty-seven, the age I am today. My Hither and I are father and son, which is to say we are close without knowing very much about one another. We talk about events, rather than emotions. We keep from each other certain of our hopes and fears and doubts. I have never for instance asked my father whether he has dwelt on (he direction his life might have taken if at certain moments he had made certain other choices. Whatever, he found himself, with a million and a half of his fellows, living in what was in all but name a civil war. As a grown up 1 try often to imagine what it must be like to be faced with such a situation. What, in the previous course of your life, prepares your for arriving, as my father did, at the scene of a bomb blast close to your brother's place of work and seeing what you suppose, from the colour of the hair, to be your brother lying in the road, only to find that you arc cradling the remains of a woman? (Glciin Patterson)

Questions

(a) From your reading of (he passage what do you infer about the nature of (he 'Troubles' (he writer mentions.

(b) What according to the writer were (he working conditions in the Electronics firm where his father worked?

(c) Why was his father's colleague sacked?

(d) How docs the writer show that as father and son they do not know much about each other?

(e) Explain the underlined words/phrases in the passage:

Made the Belfast papers, had a spell, dubbed, was sacked, hit hard.

Q3 Write a comprehensive note (250-300) words on ONE of the following: (20)

11:20-11:56 Fic. No 36 mi Comprehension 2002 warea protest against The troubles electro from when if removed its employ for tak off for his maniage. and the financia as a nesult of protest. 3) The wonling conditions in the Electronics firm were not satisfactory. The employees were to do anything on their own, not allowed Even nobody was allowed to tence a holidar) The colleque of the writeris father was succeed for taking off from work for his marriage & wedding. The writer says that the denot know each other because denis then Share their emotions, hopes, fears ar Chartes with one another. They was the feeling from each other.

made the neifast paperhad a spey -> was sacked -> dismissed hit have - affected Dubbed -> second name given strike chickname A DA YOU DAY DAVIS DO NO.



Agha Zuhaib Khan

Q2. Read the following passage and answer the questions given at the end, in YOUR OWN WORDS. (20)

We look before and after, wrote Shelley, and pine for what is not. It is said that this is what distinguishes us from the animals and that they, unlike us, live always for and in the movement and have neither hopes nor regrets. Whether it is so or not I do not know yet it is undoubtedly one of our distinguishing mental attributes: we are actually conscious of our life in time and not merely of our life at the moment of experiencing it. And as a result we find many grounds for melancholy and foreboding. Some of us prostrate ourselves on the road way in Trafalgar Square or in front of the American Embassy because we are fearful that our lives, or more disinterestedly those of our descendants will be cut short by nuclear war. If only as" squirrels or butterflies are supposed to do, we could let the future look after itself and be content to enjoy the pleasures of the morning breakfast, the brisk walk to the office through autumnal mist or winter fog, the mid-day sunshine that sometimes floods through windows, the warm, peaceful winter evenings by the fireside at home. Yet all occasions for contentment are so often spoiled for us, to a greater or lesser degree by our individual temperaments, by this strange human capacity for foreboding and regret - regret for things which we cannot undo and foreboding for things which may never happen at all. Indeed were it not for the fact that over breaking through our human obsessions with the tragedy of time, so enabling us to enjoy at any rate some fleeting moments untroubled by vain yearning or apprehension, our life would not be intolerable at all. As it is, we contrive, everyone of us, to spoil it to a remarkable degree.

Questions

- What is the difference between our life and the life of an animal? (3)
- 2. What is the result of human anxiety? (3)
- 3. How does the writer compare man to the butterflies and squirrels? (3)
- How does anxiety about future disturb our daily life? (3)
- 5. How can we make our life tolerable? (3)
- 6. Explain the underlined words/phrases in the passage. (5)

(20) on ONE of the following: (20)

Comprehension 2004 Ans1 Animals live in present time, tulfill the neer of the time. They nerther have hopes for futu nor negrets for part, In contrast, humans whil dong anthing look before (in past) and after Pt (in June). And: Human anxiety results in mesing of the beautiful moments of life. Thinking about the puture and past cause fears in human Lihe. Anss. Like squirrels or butterflies, human Should also cease the memerid and enjoy the delight and cheerfulners of near life Ansy: worying about the butwe causes unhapping and hopelessness in real life. Due to this annety human misses the real meaning of life. Ams 5:-By enjoying the short and bading mome of life and not troubling the succeding desines humans oon make their life tonerable.

Q2. Here is an excerpt from the autobiography of a short story writer. Read it carefully and answer the questions that follow.

My father loved all instruments that would instruct and fascinate. His place to keep things was the drawer in the 'library table' where lying on top of his folder map was a telescope with brass extensions, to find the moon and the Big Dripper after supper in our front yard, and to keep appointments with eclipses. In the back of the drawer you could find a magnifying glass, a kaleidoscope and a gyroscope kept in black buckram box, which he would set dancing for us on a string pulled tight. He had also supplied himself with an assortment of puzzles composed of metal rings and intersecting links and keys chained together, impossible for the rest of us, however, patiently shown, to take apart, he had an almost childlike love of the ingenious. In time, a barometer was added to our dining room wall, but we didn't really need it. My father had the country boy's accurate knowledge of the weather and its skies. He went out and stood on our front steps first thing in the morning an took a good look at it and a sniff. He was a pretty good weather prophet. He told us children what to do if we were lost in a strange country. 'Look for where the sky is brightest along the horizon,' he said. 'That reflects the nearest river. Strike out for a rive and you will find habitation'. Eventualities were much on his mind. In his care for us children he cautioned us to take measures against such things as being struck by lightening. He drew us all away from the windows during the severe electrical storms that are common where we live. My mother stood apart, scoffing at caution as a character failing. So I developed a strong meteorological sensibility. In years ahead when I wrote stories, atmosphere took its influential role from the start. Commotion in the weather and the inner feelings aroused by such a hovering disturbance emerged connected in dramatic form.

Questions

- a. why did the writer's father spend time studying the skies ? (3)
- b. why the writer thinks that there was no need of a barometer? (3)
- c. what does the bright horizon meant for the writer's father ? (3)
- d. How did her father influence the writer in her later years ? (3)
- e. explain the underlined words and phrases in the passage. (8)

Comprehension 2005 Ans a: Writers father spent time in studying the Skies to find moon and to check eclipses whi the use of forscinating instruments. The writer thinks that there was no of barometer because her father already had enough knowledge about weather pattern and changing states. Ansc was non Ansc The bright horizon' symbolizes that the place has water (river) in i-1. It also symbolizes the presence of life and habitate. Ansd later life, the writer acquired a ... stong understanding of nature from her father. that is fluenced her writing style. she became able to escribe her feelings and emotrons that would create deramatic impact in the short stonis

Q # 2... Read the passage and answer the questions that follow: (20 Marks)

"Elegant economy!" How naturally one fold back into the phraseology of Cranford! There economy was always "elegant", and money-spending always "Vulgar and Ostentatoin;" a sort of sour grapeism which made up very peaceful and satisfied I shall never forget the dismay felt when certain Captain Brown came to live at Cranford, and openly spoke of his being poor ____ not in a whisper to an intimate friend, the doors and windows being previously closed, but in the public street! in a loud military voice! alleging his poverty as a reason for not taking a particular house. The ladies of Cranford were already moving over the invasion of their territories by a man and a gentleman. He was a half-pay captain, and had obtained some situation on a neighbouring rail-road, which had been vehemently petitioned against by the little town; and if in addition to his masculine gender, and his connection with the obnoxious railroad, he was so brazen as to talk of his being poor __ why, then indeed, he must be sent to Coventry. Death was as true and as common as poverty; yet people never spoke about that loud on the streets. It was a word not to be mentioned to ears polite. We had tacitly agreed to ignore that any with whom we associated on terms of visiting equality could ever be prevented by poverty from doing anything they wished. If we walked to or from a party, it was because the weather was so fine, or the air so refreshing, not because sedan chairs were expensive. If we wore prints instead of summer silks, it was because we preferred a washing material; and so on, till we blinded ourselves to the vulgar fact that we were, all of us, people of very moderate means.

 (a) Give in thirty of your own words what we learn from this passage of Captain Brown. (4 marks)

(b) Why did the ladies of Cranford dislike the Captain. (2 marks)

(c) What reasons were given by the ladies of Cranford for "not doing anything that they wished"? (2 marks)

- (d) "Ears Polite". How do you justify this construction? (2 marks)
- (e) What is the meaning and implication of the phrases? (2 marks each)
- (1) Sour-grapeism
- (2) The invasion of their territories
- (3) Sent to Coventry
- (4) Tacitly agreed
- (5) Elegant economy

This one is quite simple and easy. THANKS ALMIGHTLY.

Comprehension 2006. Ansa In the passage, the writer describes He says tha 9 living of in Cranford. poverty was so common but no one has the to take about it. easts The wri courage openly complaint about his poor situat on good position. People there were silent the situation and were showing themselves good Situation Ans a The ladies of cranford disliked Captain because being masculine guod position he was still complaing ab poverty. ANUS They give the neerson for not doing they wished is that they believed equality of all and to whom they are equality assogated with. my y " pleasant to ear part terright about por being that is not good and forvorable

4 Phrase. their territories > attack in Invasion their place of living 11- sent to coventry -> sent to outside Bar pledge place tagtly a guest -> silently agree to some ignore something. fling or Economy -> graceful and refine economy. Sour-grapeism -> blaming someone for